	Reported by (Name):

	Larry DeWerd and Geoffrey Ibbott

	Organization: 

	Council on Ionizing Radiation Measurements and Standards (CIRMS)

	Position Title:

	Subcommittee chair

	Activity:

	Attend sessions, lead subcommittee breakout session, speak at breakout session

	Meeting Dates:

	March 10-12, 2014

	Meeting Location:

	Gaithersburg, Maryland

	Payment $:

	None

	Reasons for Attending or not Attending

	Attend sessions, lead subcommittee breakout session, speak at breakout session

	Issues from Previous Meetings or Year:

	None

	General Description of Activities of the Organization and/or Meeting:

	Report to John Bayouth, PhD, FAAPM. President, and the AAPM Regarding the Council on Ionizing Radiation Measurements and Standards (CIRMS) By Larry A. DeWerd, Ph.D., FAAPM AAPM liaison to CIRMS
The Council on Ionizing Radiation Measurements and Standards (CIRMS) is organized for educational and scientific purposes to analyze the current and future needs of ionizing radiation measurements and standards. This includes the disciplines of Medical Applications, Industrial Applications, Food Irradiation, and Societal benefits of radiation, including Homeland Security. CIRMS has a broad-based membership from industry, state, federal government and academia. The main objectives of CIRMS are the advancement and dissemination of the physical measurements and standards needed for applications of ionizing radiations. CIRMS has played an important role for discussion of radiation measurements and standards issues. For more information, see: www.cirms.org.
As liaisons to CIRMS for the AAPM and co- chairs of the Medical subcommittee, Geoff Ibbott and I are responsible for arranging the Medical breakout session and providing Medical plenary speakers at the CIRMS meeting. This year we worked with Regina Fulkerson, Wes Culberson and Ronnie Minniti to transition the chairmanship of the Medical Subcommittee to the new chairs. CIRMS is generally a meeting with international flavor, so in addition to the AAPM interests, the meeting covers what is occurring around the world.
The CIRMS annual meeting this year was originally scheduled for October 21-23, 2013. However, due to the government shutdown, it was rescheduled to March 10-12, 2014. The theme of the meeting was “Advanced Manufacturing and Technology.” The program is attached. The plenary sessions included presentations on medical applications, and societal benefits of radiation. Breakout sessions were on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday for each of the subcommittees, which include Medical Applications, Radiation Protection, and Industrial Applications and Materials Effects. The Medical plenary talks were concerning: Sources of medical isotopes, in particular to obtain 99mTc; OSL dosimeters and readers; the use of 3D dosimeters such as gels and Presage; and Cherenkov emission from linac beams interacting in phantoms and patients. The Medical Subcommittee agenda is attached.
Respectfully submitted by Larry DeWerd Geoffrey Ibbott
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